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Date:  November 1, 2012
Memorandum to: Chad Buchanan, Circle Logistics Inc. 
Re: Regulatory Report #52

How to Apply for a Shared Secret: A “Shared Secret” is a temporary access code that you may require to register for the eManifest Portal for the first time. New carriers can now apply for both their non-bonded carrier code and Shared Secret using one application form (BSF329-7 “Application to Transact Non-Bonded Highway Carrier Operations at Point of Arrival in Canada”). Existing carriers, who already have a valid CBSA-issued carrier code, can request their Shared Secret by submitting a signed letter on company letterhead. The letter must be signed by someone with signing authority for the company, who is also a company contact in the CBSA’s carrier code records. Please call if you need any help. 
eManifest: Our colleague Debbie Dent of BorderConnect has forwarded an email from the CBSA confirming that carriers will NOT be turned away during the eManifest “informed compliance period”. That six-month period begins today- November 1st. Carriers will not be denied entry or subject to penalties but, once eManifest enabling legislation is in place, “no additional informed compliance period will be offered”. 
Pedestrian Distraction: Over the past year Ontario has seen a significant decrease in overall traffic fatalities but an even more significant increase in the number of pedestrian fatalities- particularly in Toronto. The Legislature responded quickly by passing Bill 118 making it illegal for drivers to text, talk, or email using hand-held devices but, in several of these cases, the victim was the one who was either talking on the phone or listening to music using headphones. We have been involved in some of these unfortunate tragedies and, in at least a few cases, the pedestrian walked directly into our client’s truck, completely oblivious to the obvious danger around them. (The driver was still charged with “Careless Driving” although we were able to resolve these matters positively.) Attempts to legislate against “distracted walking” in Utah, Arkansas, Arizona and New York have been unsuccessful and it seems likely Ontario will also refuse to regulate when and where pedestrians can use electronic devices. We therefore urge our clients- particularly those making deliveries into the busy streets of Toronto- to remind their drivers that they should operate on the assumption that pedestrians are not paying attention and may indeed step out in front of them, regardless of who has “the right of way”. 
Have You Ordered Your Level Two CVOR Abstract?: All trucking companies operating in Ontario have a 9-digit CVOR from the Ministry of Transportation’s Carrier Sanctions Office; we probably did that registration on your behalf. As a CVOR registrant you are allowed to accumulate a certain number of demerit points as a result of any convictions, collisions or bad inspections….but only a certain number. If you approach a certain percentage of your threshold, you may be called in to explain why your company’s privileges should not be suspended. As mentioned in our Regulatory Report #49, the Deputy Registrar expects carrier’s to regularly monitor their CVOR compliance by ordering a copy of their abstract at least annually if not twice a year. Please contact us to discuss the letter of authorization required for Ms. Kim Wood of the MTO Data Access Unit if you wish to proceed with such a search.
Regulatory Report #51: In June of this year we sent out a mailing which addressed….

· Possible Court challenges to the Ontario “Speed Limiter” legislation

· Changes to the AMPS system for importers who do not properly declare goods entering Canada

· The new application procedure for obtaining a non-bonded carrier code from the CBSA

· Our work with the marketing firm, Fresh Laundry Designs

· Our experience with Safety Compliance Consultant Henk Van Pelt of Becca Enterprises

Regulatory Report #50: In February this year our newsletter dealt with….

· The increasing number of “Speed Limiter” charges being laid in Ontario

· New case law which may help carriers recover against consignees when they have been “stiffed” by an intermediary

· A recent news article sympathizing with the challenges facing our industry
Regulatory Report #49: In October last year we sent out a mailing dealing with….

· American Drivers with a criminal record being denied entry to Canada

· The essential elements of a due diligence defence

· The need to regularly order and review a copy of your Level Two CVOR Abstract 

· A possible new defence to a “Speed Limiter” charge under sec. 68.1(1) of the HTA
As always, if any of these topics are of interest or if you didn’t get a copy of one of these mailings, please send a note to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or go to the firm’s website <www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com> where copies of more than 20 of the most recent newsletters have been posted. 

And Finally....As most of you know, all foreign corporations trucking to or from Ontario are obliged to register with the Companies Branch and appoint an “agent-for-service”. Our company- The Tara Corporation- acts in that capacity for our “foreign” clients and renders an annual invoice for that service. If applicable, that bill has been included with this mailing. The amount charged has increased slightly this year, from $120.00 to $125.00, due to increased costs and a drastic change in the exchange rate. We trust this will still meet with your approval; that amount is still a fraction of what most other firms are charging their clients for acting in this capacity (in some cases, between $770.00 and $990.00 a year!)  We thank you in advance for your payment and for allowing us to continue to be of service.  

Best wishes to you and your co-workers for the fast-approaching holiday season.  
______________________________

Michael Walker BSc., LLB

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

